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Measure Description: 
Defines "device" for purposes of practice of advanced nonablative esthetics. Establishes the Emergency Medical 
Services Innovation Program in Department of Human Services. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Oregon Health Authority (OHA), Department of Human Services (DHS) 
 
Summary of Fiscal Impact: 
Costs related to the measure are indeterminate at this time - See analysis. 
 
Analysis: 
HB 4016 defines “mechanical or electrical apparatus, appliance or device” for the purposes of practice of 
advanced nonablative esthetics, and permits individuals certified to practice esthetics to use items other than 
devices. The bill prohibits individuals certified to practice esthetics from using mechanical or electrical apparatus, 
appliance, or device unless authorized by the Health Licensing Office within the Oregon Health Authority (OHA) 
by rule. The fiscal impact of these provisions on OHA is anticipated to be minimal. 
 
In addition, the -A18 amendment establishes the Senior Emergency Medical Services Innovation Program in the 
Department of Human Services (DHS) to select, provide funding to, and to monitor local public sector pilot 
projects that provide innovative strategies for addressing the emergency medical services of Oregon’s increasing 
number of aging residents who receive care and services in residential care facilities and long term care facilities. 
The bill requires DHS to fund a pilot project from moneys deposited in the Quality Care Fund. This requirement 
sunsets on January 2, 2024. The bill creates the Senior Emergency Medical Services Advisory Council to advise 
DHS and make recommendations on consideration of applications for funding of pilot projects. DHS is required to 
provide staff support to the Council and to submit a written report to the Legislature on the progress of the pilot 
projects selected for the program along with any recommendations for legislative changes. Although the bill does 
not specify a date by which DHS must submit this report, DHS estimates that the first meeting of the Council will 
take place one month after all participants are appointed, approximately three months after passage of the bill 
(the bill is effective 91 days after sine die). Pilot proposals are anticipated to be accepted and reviewed in the Fall 
of 2020 and projects awarded by early 2021. DHS estimates that the pilot program would be operational for 
approximately one year before outcomes can be reported back to the Legislative Assembly, approximately early 
2022. Meanwhile, DHS will provide updates to the Legislature upon request. 
 
The fiscal impact of this bill on DHS is indeterminate. DHS will use existing staff and resources to establish the 
Senior Emergency Medical Services Innovation Program and support the work of the Emergency Medical Services 
Advisory Council. However, the impact on the Quality Care Fund, cannot be determined until the Council is 
convened to establish parameters for pilot project selection, and a pilot project is selected. DHS reports there is 
currently approximately $5 million available funding through the Quality Care fund for projects, including the 
pilot project to be selected by the Senior Emergency Medical Services Advisory Council. 
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